

MINUTES OF THE SITE MEETING HELD AT THE PLAYING FIELD ON SATURDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2017 COMMENCING AT 10.45AM

Min No

- 04/17 **ATTENDEES:** Cllrs Adam, Boswell, Robertson and Tippen. Alison Hooker, the Clerk, and Chris Prince, Village Caretaker were also in attendance.
- 05/17 **APOLOGIES:** Cllrs Harvey, Newton and Turner gave their apologies.
- 06/17 Items Discussed:
- (a) Issues raised by Caretaker:
 No concerns had been raised
- (b) Changing Room inspection:
 - No issues raised: showers had been repaired by the caretaker; doors to be repainted.
- (c) Play Area inspection: The caretaker informed that the roundabout required oil the Assistant Clerk would be asked about an Allen key to be used.

 Graffiti had been removed from the slide.
- (d) Napoleon Drive Play Area: A site meeting had been held in September when this area was discussed and work would be undertaken in the open space during Winter. The railings on the play area would also be painted.
 The Clerk to chase MBC regarding the moving of the litter bin on Morello Path. Bench was agreed for the play area as the Roslin seat.
- (e) Trees: to be monitored until a tree audit had been undertaken.
- (f) Boundary: Although the ditch had been litter picked but the pond still had a lot of flytipping The Clerk would contact Millwood for information as to when this would be cleared.
- (g) Other:

Rekk to be contacted for information how the old youth shelter will be removed The Clerk to put together a plan of the playing field for the public consultation on 3rd February and neighbouring residents would be letter dropped nearer the time.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11.30am

Office Opening Times:

Mondays, Tuesdays & Fridays 10am - 12 noon

Email: clerk@mardenkent-pc.gov.uk Website: www.mardenkent-pc.gov.uk

